System Protection Working Group (SPWG)

Planning Guide
The System Protection Working Group (SPWG) is responsible to review and coordinate protective relay scheme design/performance standards and practices which may bear on the reliability of the ERCOT interconnection in compliance with applicable ERCOT and NERC Operating Guides and other appropriate engineering criteria.  The SPWG is responsible to support the investigation, analysis, evaluation, and documentation of ERCOT system disturbance events in close cooperation with the other working groups as well as ERCOT.  The SPWG is responsible to consider reliability as its prime objective with consideration given to economics or other factors as appropriate.  ERCOT is responsible for collecting data updates and maintaining the ERCOT short circuit databases.  The SPWG planning guide will focus on the procedure for the short circuit database.  For all other aspects relating to system protection and digital fault recorder requirements see ERCOT Nodal Operating Guide Section 6. 
1. Procedure for the Short Circuit Database
This data shall be maintained by ERCOT Transmission Services.  The transmission and generation systems of each equipment owner in ERCOT shall be represented completely for the subject year.  Transmission providers shall model generation data to be provided by the generator owner. if they are the designated representatives for power generating companies.  To the extent practicable, bus numbers and names shall match the names and bus numbers of corresponding buses in the load flow cases.  Additional bus numbers used in the short circuit case shall not conflict with bus numbers used in the load flow case.  In case that it becomes necessary to limit the number of buses or lines of any area, the allotment of maximum number of elements shall be agreed to by the working group as a group.  Positive sequence impedance of circuit elements shall be the same in both the load flow and short circuit databases.

Minimum short circuit data applying to the near future, and therefore being principally useful for the purposes of protective relaying, shall consist of positive and zero sequence systems at predicted conditions for the summer peak (June 30th) of the current year and the following four years.  All generator units that can be reasonably expected operational shall be included and on-line.  Zero sequence data shall include mutual impedance of multi-circuit lines and of adjacent circuits on the same right-of-way, unless the representative of the area who is in charge of preparation of the data considers such impedance to be insignificant in studies made from this data.

Updating of the new data may either proceed on the basis of revision of existing data or by preparing complete new data sets, at the option of the individual area representatives.  The previous year’s data may be re-used if there are no changes. 
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